
VILLAGE OF SADORUS    115 E MARKET ST    PO BOX 109   SADORUS, IL 6187T2-0242 

February 15, 2023                                                Phone (217)-598-2255     www.sadorus.com 

 

The regularly scheduled Board Meeting for the Village of Sadorus was called to order at 

6:30 pm, by President Ted Myhre.  Present were Trustees Jim Thompson, Joe Henson, 

Ken Peterson, Ken Gaines, Trent Henson, Treasurer Lisa Lehnert and Attorney Amy 

Rupiper 

           Absent: Joel Thompson 

 

Public Forum:   Joe Shonkwiler  inquired about his option concerning his portable shed 

that is partially on village property. The shed was there when he purchased the 

property. Amy told him he could not claim it in adverse possession.  Ted gave him three 

option the board will consider 1: move the shed and fence 2: encroachment agreement 

3: Abandon Street. Joe stated he would move the shed should the street open for 

development of a subdivision.  

 

Trent Henson motioned to approve the January minutes. Joe Henson 2nd. RCVMC 

Joe Henson motioned to approve the warrants. Trent Henson 2nd.  RCVMC 

Jim Thompson motioned to accept the treasure report. Trent Henson 2nd. RCVMC   

 

 

Unfinished business: 

A.  Follow up on violation notices: Amy had a February 9th court date with Lozars.  

The next court date by phone is March 9 . Lozars will have a settlement offer at that 

time.  

      The ESDA ordinance will also need an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Fire 

District. 

The board reviewed a Sound Ordinance & a Mobil Food Vendors Ordinance. Amy will 

revise it. 

             

            New Business  

A.  Joe Henson motioned to Adopt Resolution2023-0-1 A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE 

RIGHT-OF-WAY ENCROACHMENT AGREEMENT BETWEEN LUKE RENFREW AND THE 

VILLAGE OF SADORUS FOR PROPERTY LOCATED A 105 E BRUSH ST. SADORUS, IL.  

Trent Henson 2nd. RCVMC. 

 

Trustee Report 

Jim Thompson: Request that the park not be locked. The surveillance cameras are 

installed and working properly. Ted suggested that the gate be removed.  

Joe Henson:  spoke with Frontier about fiber optic service but has not received any 

interest from them  to get service for Sadorus 



Ken Gaines: The alley is needing gravel due to increased traffic.  

Trent Henson:    Water Report: Valve for Second Street should be in shortly. They hope 

to have street opened after it is installed. 

            Ted  received a request for additional street light on Market St. He will contact Ameren    

            to install up to 6 more lights   

          

            Trent Henson motioned to adjourn at 7:55 pm.  Joe Henson 2nd. RCVMC. 

 

  Respectfully submitted,  

 

            Peggy Thompson                                                         

  Village Clerk            
        RCVMC: ROLL CALL VOTE MOTION CARRIED 
 

 

 


